HARTSBURG-EMDEN CUSD No. 21 NOVEMBER 2017 NEWSLETTER

FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S DESK

Terry Wisniewski, Superintendent

The New Yorker, The Economist, and Time Magazine have all run articles about . . . "Hate in America" and articles of . . . "A Nation Divided". These articles blamed an increased political polarization as part of what moves hate from the margins to the mainstream. Sentiments once considered extreme somehow become validated. People feel justified in their prejudices in a manner that is really beneath our core values as a country. The Pew Research Center found that more than 40% of Democrats and Republicans say the opposite political party's policies are so misguided . . . that they "threaten the nation's well-being". White supremacist, "alt-right", "radical-left", removal of national monuments, mass shooting, police officer shootings, and more; certainly does seem to indicate that there is much divide and hate in America. There are several theories/opinions about when it all began and what event was the final straw that brought it all to a head. Those theories/opinions about how we got here are fine to look at and many have some valid points. What I do know is . . . it breaks my heart to read or watch the news and see the things mentioned in this paragraph. I remember my 6th year of teaching, when 9-11 occurred. We were . . . the "United" States and "One Nation" under God. Now, a little more than 16 years later, we are in a much different predicament.

This is my 22nd year in education and the one thing I really dislike the most in education is toxicity. I've witnessed how negativity really affects the school climate and culture. It seems to be able to grow exponentially and a challenge to defeat. I consider myself a fairly positive person. I believe Hartsburg-Emden is a positive school district, but, unfortunately, we seem to be living in a very negative time. I often don't understand why some individuals choose to always be negative no matter the situation. I have jokingly said, with a little sarcasm, "some people are happiest when they are miserable". However, there is a lot of research that indicates that students learn best in a positive/secure environment. That same research indicates that when the environment is negative/unsecure, learning is hampered. Establishing and maintaining a positive school culture that encourages each student to reach their fullest potential is essential.

As a school and a community, we must not be influenced by hate or divide.

To end this article, I'd like wish everyone a wonderful Thanksgiving. I hope you are able to spend some time with your families, make some good memories, and appreciate the blessings you have.

Lastly, I'd like to share two quotes that I shared with the staff this past week.

> "Life is short, live it. Love is rare, grab it. Anger is bad, dump it. Fear is awful, face it. Memories are sweet, cherish them."

- - Unknown

"How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve the world."

@\$2.00

\$36.00

- - Anne Frank

18 Student Breakfasts

NOVEMBER BREAKFAST & LUNCH COSTS

18 Reduced Student Breakfasts @\$0.40 \$7.20
17 Student Lunches @\$2.65 \$45.05
17 Reduced Student Lunches @\$0.60 \$10.20
Students at Hartsburg will need to pay for seconds.
Entrées are \$.90, vegetable/fruit are \$.50 and milk is \$.40. Seconds need to be paid for at the time they are served. Adult lunches purchased are \$3.15. You can check your student's meal account balance using the Parent Portal. Contact Erika at the high school if you need assistance in accessing this information.



SENIOR BETA CLUB BLOOD DRIVE

The Sr. Beta Club is sponsoring a blood drive with the American Red Cross on Wednesday, November 15th from 9am-1pm in the HS Gym. You can sign up on the Red Cross website or app, or by emailing John Robinson (<u>irobinson@hartem.org</u>) to schedule a time. Also, for every 35 pints of blood that is collected at the blood drives during this school year, a graduating senior will receive a scholarship (minimum \$250). Please consider donating to help those in need and help our students at the same time!

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE

Jon Leslie, Principal

It is hard to believe that the first quarter of the school year has come to a close, and by the time that this article reaches you, mid-term of the 2nd quarter will be fast approaching. I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of the parents that attended conferences. If you didn't have an opportunity to attend conferences and would like to talk to one of your child's teachers, I would encourage you to make contact. Also, please remember that you can track your child's progress online via our Tyler Information System. Within this system, you can find information on your child's grades and progress. If you have questions on how to access this system, please contact the main office.

October was a very busy and successful month. I would like to thank everyone that has had a hand in all of our scholastic, athletic, and community events. Our cross country and golf seasons have come to an end. Our golf team advanced to the sectional as a team. I would like to thank all cross country and golf athletes along with their parents and a special thank you to our coaches. Volleyball is having a successful season and will be into the post season by the time that this publication reaches you. Junior high basketball and cheerleading has begun and high school basketball and cheerleading will be starting very soon. FFA has attended many events and participated in many activities including the National FFA Convention. Family Reading Night including the wax museum and science fair were also a success. November will prove to be just as busy as October. Please check out the rest of this newsletter to see all that we have to offer.

This semester will be over before we know it. We at Hartsburg-Emden recognize the importance of parents/guardians in the success of our students. Thank you for helping our teachers in the guidance of our students. Please continue to require good attendance, good study habits, and the completion of homework from your child. Our teachers appreciate your part in ensuring that your child receives the best possible education.

November marks a month of Thanksgiving. On a final note, great things do not happen in a school district without great people putting in hard work.

I would like to thank all of the students, parents, guardians, grandparents, coaches, teachers, staff, alumni, and community members for everything that you have done. I am THANKFUL for being a part of the Hartsburg-Emden community.

ATHLETIC DEPARTMENT

Matt Stoltzenburg, Athletic Director

Harvest season means basketball is here. The junior high team has already begun practice and will tip off their season in the Midwest Central tournament on October 28th, 30th, and November 4th. They will have home games on November 9th, 20th, and 27th. Good luck to Coach Rademaker, Coach McAfee and the boys this season.

The high school girls' volleyball team is coming to the end of their season. Coach Hayes, Coach Langley, and the girls started regional play in Lewistown during the last week of October and continue into sectional play the first week of November. Hopefully we have another deep postseason run.

Coach Garber, Coach Bolen, and the high school boys are ready to begin their 2017-2018 campaign as well. They begin practice on November 6th and head to El Paso-Gridley for their Thanksgiving tournament on the 22, 24, and 25.

A couple of reminders: we will have the fall sports awards on November 14th at 6:00 in the high school gym. We will be recognizing junior high softball, baseball, and speech as well as high school golf, cross country, and volleyball. Also, we will have our Meet the Stags Night on November 11th to kick off our winter sports.



MEET THE STAGS

Britta Langley, HS Cheer Coach

Mark your calendars! Meet the Stags Night is scheduled for Saturday, November 11, at 6:00 p.m. We will once again be looking for Hartem alumni basketball players to come and participate in an alumni game. Please spread the word to anyone who was a former Hartem basketball player. Let's see if you've still got it! Please contact Britta Langley at 217-314-9040 if you would like to play. She can be reached via call or text.

CLASS OF 2019 CHILI SUPPER

The Class of 2019 will be hosting the world famous Mr. Wisniewski Homemade Chili Supper in conjunction with MEET THE STAGS on Saturday night Nov. 11th at the high school cafeteria from 5:00-6:00. We will be serving Chili, hot dogs, carrots, celery, and homemade cinnamon rolls! The cost is DONATION! So come on out and support your STAGS as they kick off the 2017-2018 BASKETBALL SEASON and help the Class of 2019 prepare for PROM! GO STAGS!!!

THANK YOU FROM THE CLASS OF 2019

We like to thank everyone who has supported our fundraisers so far! We love seeing everyone in their new STAG GEAR! And we drew our (2) winners for the HOG RAFFLE TICKETS! The winners are:

LEAH KRATZER HARRY KOONTZ

Again, thanks for the continued support of our class!

GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

Amanda Feltes, K-12 Guidance Counselor

October was a busy month for the counseling office! The American School Counseling Association recognizes October as "National Bullying Prevention Month". In an effort to spread awareness, I visited every grade level (K-5) to present Bullving Prevention lessons with the students. We talked about differences and how our differences are what make us special. We also talked about how to be "upstanders" to defend against bullying behavior. An "upstander" is someone who steps in when they see bullying behavior. There are 4 ways that students can be an upstander -1) Be a buddy, 2) Interrupt, 3) Stand up and say stop!, 4) Tell an adult. Students shared their ideas about what kindness is, particularly ways to help others in need. Carissa Akpore, with the University of Illinois Extension Office, also visited the junior high classrooms several times throughout October. She created great discussions around cyber-bullying and verbal/relational bullying. Carissa helped students understand what they could do in various situations and discussed how to be better friends to each other. The students participated very well in these discussions and learned some very useful information.

(Guidance Dept. article continued on next column)

A handful of sophomore and juniors also participated in the PSAT on October 11th. These students will receive personalized test prep resources for the SAT when they receive their scores this winter. Remember, all 11th grade students will be taking the SAT in April. Check out all of the great, free test prep resources through College Board (collegeboard.org) and Khan Academy (satpractice.org).

November/December Scholarships

(Visit the Hartem Counseling webpage (hartemcounseling weebly.com) for full details)

- 2018 Prudential Spirit of Community Award: Up to \$1000 (November 7)
- Hagan Scholarship Foundation: Up to \$40,000 (November 15)
- Good360 Sustainability Scholarship: \$1,000 (November 15)
- Elks Most Valuable Student: Up to \$50,000 (November 27)
- Kids' Chance Inc. of Illinois: Varies (December 1)
- Golden Apple Scholars Program: Full tuition at any state college or university (Priority -December 1)
- 10 Words or Less Scholarship: \$500 (December 1)
- Greenhouse Scholars: Varies (December 1)
- Stephen J Brady Stop Hunger Scholarship (December 5)
- AXA Achievement Scholarship: \$10,000 \$25,000 (December 15)

FFA News

The Hartem FFA left Wednesday for the 90th National FFA Convention. The FFA members who attended convention were able to participate in leadership workshops, meet FFA members from across the nation, and make lifelong memories. FFA Members will be participating in the Agronomy CDE, Grain Show, and Leadership Training School.

We would like to thank everyone who purchased mums from the chapter. FFA will be putting up Trees in Whistle Stop Park again this year. Please look for the order form in this newsletter.

SOCIAL STUDIES CORNER

Social Studies Corner

The Hartsburg-Emden High School Civics/American Government class is collecting new coloring books, crayons, activity books, puzzles, decks of cards and other small games to donate to the Children's Hospital of Illinois, Peoria. Many critical children are not able to go home for the holidays and the students decided to bring some cheer to the kids with small activities to help them pass the time during their hospital stay. You may drop off the items at the High School office between November 1st and December 8th. The students will be wrapping the gifts to be presented to the children.

Mrs. Simonton is now using the Remind App, which is a FREE app on cell phones which uses texting or messaging to further communication with her students and their parents/guardians. If you'd like a printed version of the directions to sign up, please contact Mrs. Simonton via email at lsimonton@hartem.org

Class Codes are:

7th Grade Social Studies: Text the message @a7c2hh to the number 81010 or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/a7c2hh

8th Grade Social Studies: Text the message @f4k6a8 to the number 81010 or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/f4k6a8

World Geography: Text the message @b326hk to the number 81010 or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/b326hk

Civics/American Government: Text the message @444c62 to the number 81010 or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/444c62

US History: Text the message @99kek to the number 81010. Or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/99kek

US History Independent Study: Text the message @ef8fh7 to the number 81010 or On your iPhone or Android phone, open your web browser and go to the following link: rmd.at/ef8fh7

BAND NEWS

Calob Pluhm, 6th-12th Band/Choir Director

ILMEA - Congratulations to Baylee Baker and Olivia Garcia on their successful auditions for the ILMEA Music Festival. These students will be performing at Western Illinois University with the top students of the surrounding area.

Upcoming Concert - Please join us for our winter concert on **December 4th at 7:00 p.m.** in the high school gymnasium. Students grades 6-12 have been honing their skills and are looking forward to performing for you.

Practice - Parents, please make sure that your student is practicing. I cannot stress enough the importance of getting time in on an instrument. The more a student plays the stronger their embouchure, or lip muscles, will become which helps to steady pitch, change pitch, and provide a better quality sound. The time we have in class is not enough to secure a proper tone on an instrument, please provide time and a space for your student to work on their music at home. Private Lessons - Looking for a Christmas gift that could have a lifetime affect? I often hear parents say that they wish that they would have stuck with music and when I look around town and see performers that are well into their seventies it is just a testament of how amazing music is, there is no replacement. Music lessons are an excellent gift for students who want to get better at an instrument. Many times students get frustrated with an instrument which leads to them wanting to quit, and music lessons can prevent that door to music from closing. If you are interested, let me know and I would gladly find a trusted teacher and supply more information, just email cpluhm@hartem.org or call the high school.

High School Band - Our first pep band performance is November 28th at 6:00pm. There is a 5:30 call time. Reminder you must attend 6 out of 8 games for full credit and students who attend additional games will receive extra credit. Band/Chorus Fundraiser - The bands and choirs will be having a fundraiser beginning November 6th. Money raised will be used for festival performance fees, music, instrument repairs and much more. Thank you for all of your support in previous fundraisers as we have been able to purchase additional instruments, music stands and music. Your continued support helps to ensure that our students have quality experiences and can rehearse and perform with quality materials.

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	2017 Sat
Suit	School Calendar	Two	1 FFA-Agronomy/Grain Fair @ Williamsville 5:00	2 HSVB-1A Sect. TBA	3 JH Speech Contest @ Heyworth	4 HSVB-1A Supersect. TBA JHBK @ MWC Tip-Off Tourn 9:30 ILMEA District Festival
5	6 JHBK @ St. Joseph 6:00	7	8 Veterans Day Program @ GS 1:00	9 JHBK vs. Carroll Catholic 6:00	10 HSVB-1A State TBA No School	HSVB-1A State TBA Class of 2019 Chili Supper Fundraiser @ HS Café 5:00-6:00 Meet the Stags @ HS Gym 6:00
12	13 JHBK @ MP 6:00	14 Fall Sports Awards @ HS Gym 6:00	15 Beta Club Blood Drive HS Gym 9:00-1:00 11:30 Dismissal SIP Day	16 JHBK @ Delavan 6:00	17 Qtr 2 Progress Rpts	18
19	20 Board Mtg 7:00 JHBK vs. Athens 6:00	21 JHBK @ Havana 6:00	HSBK @ EPG Thanksgiving Tourn TBA No School	23 No School	24 HSBK @ EPG Thanksgiving Tourn TBA No School	25 HSBK @ EPG Thanksgiving Tourn TBA
26	27 JHBK vs. MWC 6:00	JHBK @ Georgetowne 4:30 HSBK vs. Spfld Lutheran 6:00	29 FFA-Leadership Training/Greenhand Quiz @ Athens 5:00	30 JHBK @ WLB 5:00		1

MANDATORY JHVB MEETING

There will be a <u>MANDATORY</u> Jr. High Volleyball meeting for any girl 5th-8th grade wanting to try-out for Jr. High Volleyball on Tuesday, November 14th in the cafeteria after fall sports awards. A parent/guardian <u>MUST</u> be present for your daughter to be able to try-out. If a parent/guardian is unable to be at the meeting due to a prior commitment, he/she must contact me at school or home <u>PRIOR</u> to the meeting. If you do not contact me prior to the meeting, your child will be unable to try-out for the team. **Try-outs will be the week of Nov 27–Dec 1.**

"FIT FOR HARTEM"

The junior high "Fit For Hartem" student for October is Caine Fletcher. Caine brings positive energy, knowledge of the activity and willingness to help fellow class mates and the teachers in his class every day. He is a true example of what "Fit For Hartem" means. Congrats Caine! Ms. Brooks would like to congratulate this student and thank them for what they bring and give every day!



CATCH MVP

"CATCH MVP" is based on student's attendance, enthusiasm, nutrition, sportsmanship, respectfulness, attitude and participation. The grade school "CATCH MVP" student for October is Zoe Miller. Zoe brings positive attitude, energy, and willingness to help fellow class mates and the teachers in her class every day. She is a true example of what "CATCH MVP" means. Congrats Zoe!

EMDEN ELEMENTARY NEWS

Emden Elementary would like to invite the community to join us in honoring our veterans in a special program. The program will take place at Emden Elementary on Wednesday, Nov. 8th in the gym and will begin at 1:00. Hope to see you there!



FIRE SAFETY WEEK

Emden Elementary recognized Fire Safety Week with posters, essays, and a Fire Safety Assembly. A big THANK YOU goes out to the Emden Fire Department for coming in to talk to our students about the importance of fire safety. The students in kindergarten, first, second, and third grades entered a poster coloring contest. Winners received ribbons. Fourth and fifth graders wrote fire safety essays. 1st, 2nd, 3rd place winners were recognized with ribbons also. To end the assembly, all students' names were put in a random drawing separated by class. Lucky winners in each class received carbon monoxide detectors, smoke detectors, and fire extinguishers, and all students received candy bars and water bottles! Thank you Emden Fire for a GREAT ASSEMBLY!





LIBRARY NEWS

Susan Wilson, Librarian

The Scholastic Book Fair was held at Emden Elementary the week of September 25, in conjunction with Family Reading Night. Through the generosity of the communities' purchasing of books, the library was able to add \$300 worth of books to the 2 libraries and purchase \$50 worth of books for each grade of kindergarten through 6th. Thank you so much for your support of the book fair.

I wanted to thank the middle school Student Council for collecting money to send to Austin Pets Alive! for pets that were displaced by Hurricane Harvey. Joe Hackett donated a number of paperbacks and hard bound books to the 2 libraries.

FAMILY READING NIGHT

Thanks for everyone that participated in our Fall Family Reading Night! We had a great turn out! The night started out with the Live Wax Museum and Science Fair. They both turned out great! We continued the night with Star Readers from 5th Grade sharing a Halloween Book. We ended the night with family time for all our guests to snuggle up with family members and enjoy a good book of their own! It was a great time! Looking forward to our next Family Reading Night in the Spring!

MARK YOUR CALENDARS

This year at Emden Elementary, we are inviting all grandparents to come and celebrate our Thanksgiving Festivities on Tuesday, November 21st. We will start our gathering in the Emden Gym at 2:00pm. Come and join all our Pilgrims and Indians! Emden Elementary is inviting all Dads to come eat donuts with your child(ren) during breakfast. We are serving breakfast between 7:50-8:20 on Friday December 8th! Call and reserve your donuts! 376-3151! See you there!

PANCAKE & SAUSAGE BREAKFAST AND CHRISTMAS CRAFT SHOW

The Junior Class will be hosting a Pancake & Sausage Breakfast and Christmas Craft Show on Sunday, December 10th at the Emden Community House. Breakfast will be served from 8:00am – 12:00. Christmas Craft Show will be 8:00am – 2:00pm. Mark your calendars! We are inviting SANTA for pictures!!!

CALLING ALL CRAFT and SMALL BUSINESS VENDORS! Please call Jennifer Hayes (217) 376-3151 if you'd like a spot at our Vendor Christmas Show. It's \$25 a spot. The show will be from 8:00am – 2:00pm. Friday Night set-up will be available!

UPCOMING EVENTS

- Monday, December 4th JH/HS Winter Concert, HS Gym 7:00
- ➤ Wednesday, December 6th-2:00 Dismissal
- Friday, December 8th, Donuts with Dad at Emden Elementary
- ➤ Thursday, December 14th Emden Elementary Christmas Program, HS Gym 6:30
- ➤ Tuesday, December 19th-2:00 Dismissal
- ➤ Wednesday, December 20th-2:00 Dismissal
- ➤ Thursday, December 21st January 3rd Christmas Break

H.O.P.E. TUTORING PROGRAM

St. Peter's Lutheran Church-H.O.P.E. Tutoring Program (<u>H</u>elping <u>O</u>thers through <u>P</u>raise & <u>E</u>ncouragement) H.O.P.E. will begin November14, 2017. It meets on Tuesday after school from 3:15-5 P.M. Seventeen children grades 1-4 and 2 volunteer fifth graders have signed up to participate. Also this year we have 27 adult volunteers excited about helping with H.O.P.E.!

Volunteers listen to children read stories at their reading ability one on one in the church sanctuary. The reading volunteer greets the child at the church entrance, helps with attendance, and assists in a snack activity. While the children are eating their snack, they listen to a read-aloud chapter book. After snack and individual reading, the children work in small groups for hands-on math activities. The program ends the day with a "love" projects Christian music and craft. We call our special activities "Love" projects. We share cards and words of encouragement to our veterans and members community in nursing homes. Participation in Operation Christmas Child is another project the H.O.P.E. children enjoy being a The HOPE program encourages involvement and helping others while enjoying Christian fellowship. This year, at H.O.P.E. the read aloud selections will be from the Berenstain Bears Living Lights series promoting simple Christian truths while teaching valuable lessons on positive values.

NOVEMBER

A variety of milk is available every day. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.

Sun Breakfast Menu	Mon	Тие	Wed 1 Assorted muffins Cherry star juice	Thu 2 Pancakes Applesauce	Fri 3 Breakfast pizza Apricots	Sat 4
Menu			Orange juice	Orange juice	Orange juice	
5	6 Pop tart Toast Fruit cocktail Apple juice	7 Waffles Peaches Apple juice	8 Pancake & sausage On a stick Mandarin oranges Apple juice	9 Donut Pineapple Apple juice	No School	11
12	Trix yogurt Toast Fruit Orange juice	French toast Peaches Orange juice	Peanut butter & Jelly jamwich Fruit Orange juice	Assorted cereal Cherry star juice Orange juice	Bagel Cream cheese Applesauce Orange juice	18
19	20 Biscuit Sausage patty Pineapple Apple juice	Fast start breakfast bar Toast Mandarin oranges Apple juice	No School	No School	No School	25
26	French toast sticks Cherry star juice Orange juice	English muffin Egg patty Mixed fruit Orange juice	Fruit frudel Pineapple Orange juice	30 Yogurt parfait Toast Pears Orange juice		I

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Lunch Menu	A variety of milk is available every day. Chef salad and side salads are available every day at the high school. This institution is an equal opportunity provider.					
			Hamburger on bun Chili-cheese dip Tortilla chips Corn Applesauce	2 Chicken & noodles Green beans Bread Apricots Jello	3 Pulled pork BBQ on bun Romaine lettuce salad French fries Fruit cocktail	4
5	6 Chicken nuggets Mixed vegetables Bread Peaches Pudding	7 Pig in a blanket Baked beans Lettuce salad Mandarin oranges Applesauce	8 Meatloaf Baked potato Green beans Pineapple	9 Chicken noodle soup Carrots/celery Peanut butter sandwich Pears	No School	11
12	Hot dog on bun Cole slaw Sun chips Apple	Turkey Mashed potatoes/gravy Green beans Roll Fruit crisp	11:30 Dismissal SIP Day	Crispito Cheese sauce Cooked carrots Bread Applesauce Vanilla wafers	Pizza Tossed salad Trail mix Pineapple	18
19	20 Chicken fajita Salsa Lettuce & cheese Corn Mandarin oranges	Pork BBQ on bun Tri tater Green beans Peaches	No School	No School	No School	25
26	27 Chicken patty on bun Broccoli Garden salad Mixed fruit	28 Hamburger pony shoe French fries Peas Pineapple	Chili with crackers Carrot/celery sticks Pears Cinnamon roll	30 Grilled chicken wrap Lettuce/tomatoes Cooked carrots Peaches Juice bar		•

Dear Friends,

In preparation for Veterans Day we are making a **Veterans' Wall of Honor** and would like your help. Please talk to your child about the veterans who are related to you and/or friends of your family. We ask that a donation of at least \$1.00 be sent to school for each name you list for the Veterans' Wall of Honor. The veterans' names that are sent to school can be living or deceased veterans. If more space is needed, please write the information on another sheet of paper and attach it to this note.

These names will be displayed in red, white, and blue on the wall by the gym. We hope to have the wall completed by November 8th, when we invite the public to an assembly where we will be recognizing all veterans. The assembly will begin at 1:00 p.m.

All money collected will be donated to the Central Illinois Honor Flight.	
Thank you for your support.	
Please return this portion along with your donation in an envelope the grade school office by Nov we have adequate time to complete the display. Thank you!	ember 3 rd so
Name of Veteran:	
Branch of Service:	
Served During the Years of:	
Submitted by:	

Veteran's Relationship to You:



HARTEM ALUMNI LOOKING FOR YEARBOOKS

Are you looking to fill some holes in your personal yearbook collection? The Antler has select years from 1963 to the present available. All items are sold on a first-come, first-serve basis and some years have only one copy. Please contact Mrs. Folkman at nfolkman@hartem.org, through the Antler Facebook page, or by calling the high school office if you're interested.



Hartsburg-Emden C.U.S.D. #21 400 West Front Street Hartsburg, IL 62643 Non-Profit Organization U.S. Postage Paid Hartsburg, IL 62643 Presort Standard Permit #001

BOXHOLDER

LOCAL